BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

DIED

SWIFT, Carmela (née Areno) - Passed away suddenly in Calgary, Alberta on October 30, 2000 at the age of 82 years, wife of the fate Lionel Swift. Formerly of Quebec City and Town of Mount Royal, she moved to Calgary in 1996. She will be dearly missed by her daughters, Joanne (Keith) Pedersen of Calgary, Christine Swift of Hamilton, Ontario and Suzanne (Brian) Swift of Montreal and grandchildren Kristin, Eric, Walter, Mark and Roy. Funeral service was held on November 4, 2000 at 3 p.m. Rev. Keith F. Sorge of St-Patrick's Catholic Church, officiating. Graveside service will be held at a later date in Shawinigan, Quebec. She was the sister-inlaw of Charles G. Swift of Huntingdon, Quebec.

WINTER, Mrs. Verna E.J. (née Barrington) - Suddenly on November 3, 2000, aged 76, wife of the late Ross Winter; survived by her children Florence (Wilfred), Dorethy (James Barr), late John Ross Jr., Joyce (James Todd), Donald (Gayle Irving), Ronald (Mary-Catherine Davidson) and Christena (Donald Bryson), 15 grandchildren, many great-grandchildren, brother Pete Barrington (Helen), family and friends. Funeral was held on Monday, November 6 at St-Paul's United Church, Ormstown. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

BORN

LEGGETT-FERNS - Brian and Sheri are proud to announce the arrival of their precious baby girl Kayleigh Alana-Jean, born October 11, 2000, at 11:45 p.m., weighing 8 lb. 4 oz. Proud grandparents are lan and Alana Ferns and George and Jean Leggett. Great grandparents are Jean Ferns and Sandy and Pearl Henderson.

IN MEMORIAM

OUNN, Velma - In loving memory of a dear Mother, Mother-in-law and Grandmother who passed away November 8, 1999.
We never lose the ones we love For even though they're gone;
Within the hearts of those who care Their memory lingers on.

Lovingly remembered Shirley, Merle, Don and their families

CARD OF THANKS

I would like to say a very sincere thank-you to my family, relatives and friends for attending my 80th birthday party on October 28. For cards, flowers, phone calls, gifts and all your good wishes. Everything was much appreciated and will be long remembered.

Sincerely, Myrtle Moore